ROMANBY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held on Tuesday 12 October 2010
 at Broomfield School
Present:
Chairman:
Councillor A Mawer


Councillors:
R Beaver, P G Fisher, P G Brown, D Atkinson,





E Haimes, C Thompson and M Walton


Clerk/RFO:
A W Lambert



Public:

County Councillor D Blades


Police:

PCSO Iain McNeill
A warm welcome was expressed to the three new Councillors, Carol Thompson, Emma Haimes and Malcolm Walton.



In the absence of the Chairman it was agreed that Councillor Mawer would take the Chair.  Proposed:  Councillor Beaver.  Seconded:  Councillor Atkinson.

	Min. No.
	
	Action

	10/148
	To Note Any Declarations of Business (or other) Interests by Elected Members 
There were no declarations of business interests.
	

	10/149
	To Receive Any Apologies for Absence by an Elected Member
Apologies had been received from Councillors Bartram, Baker, Hudson and Smith.
	

	10/150
	To Approve and Sign the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 21 September 2010 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Proposed:  Councillor Fisher.  Seconded:  Councillor Beaver.
	

	10/151
	To Consider a Report from The Police
PCSO McNeill reported on the following incidents in the Broomfield and Romanby Wards between 14 September 2010 and 4 October 2010:
· 1 burglary;

· 1 stolen vehicle – arrests made;

· 3 thefts;

· 3 violent instances;

· 1 burglary to out-building.

It was noted that the night warden trial had now ended.  Thanks were expressed to PCSO McNeill for his attendance at the meeting.
	

	10/152
	To Consider a Report from the Local Planning Authority
The planning authority’s report had been circulated, noted and was approved.  
	

	10/153
	To Receive a Report from the Joint Action Group Meeting
Councillor Beaver had attended this meeting at which the following issues had been discussed:

· Dog fouling problems were on-going and it was agreed to seek clarification on whether it was considered harassment to ask someone to clean up after their dog.  
Proposed:  Councillor Fisher.  Seconded:  Councillor Fisher.

· Speeding on Thirsk Road and Mill Lane.  A matrix box would be placed on Mill Lane and the Clerk agreed to clarify the results of the matrix box on Thirsk Road.


· Road markings to be replaced as and when appropriate.


· Parking problems on-going but the Police have been asked to seriously consider the issuing of parking tickets as some of these had been challenged.


· Buskers/beggers – clarification on which was allowed and which was illegal.


· It was noted that no further action would be undertaken regarding speeding on Ainderby Road as this had been studied and was not deemed to be a problem by the Community Safety Partnership.
	AWL

AWL

AWL

	10/154
	To Receive a Report from the Finance Committee
To Approve the Accounts Received Since the Previous Meeting
These were agreed unanimously.

Proposed:  Councillor Fisher.  Seconded:  Councillor Beaver.
	

	10/155
	To Receive a Report from Parks and Recreation Committee
An inspection of Ainderby Road Leisure Park, Thistle Close, Grange Close and Broomfield had taken place the previous evening:

Ainderby Road Leisure Park – Consideration had been given regarding the Stallions using this park.  Further work would be undertaken and re-drafting of the conditions of use of the area.  It was agreed to inform the Rugby Club that following the next Parish Council meeting they would be informed of the decision.
Grange Close – Wooden gate to be removed, holes to be filled in and roundabout to be looked at.
	DA

AWL
AWL


	10/156
	To Receive a Report from the Forward Planning Committee
The Forward Planning Committee had not met since the last Parish Council meeting. 
	

	10/157
	To Receive a Report from the Joint Management Committee (N/A/Romanby JBC)
There were currently no issues to discuss at the present time other than a request for some seating in the extension to the cemetery.
	

	10/158
	To Consider Any Other Reports from Committees or Representatives to Outside Organisations
Councillor Beaver would be attending the Hambleton Branch of the YLCA meeting on Wednesday 13 October 2010.
It was agreed to discuss winter gritting at the Forward Plan Committee and to invite a member of the Local Authority to give more information of what would be required.
	RB

FPC

DB

	10/159
	To Receive Any Correspondence and Action Taken
The list of correspondence received since the last meeting had been circulated.

Agreed:
To ask the resident from Lees Lane to ask to gain the 

support of her neighbours if she wishes the Parish 


Council to support her idea of a pedestrian island.



To donate £500 to the Northallerton Firework Display 

but to ask about reclaiming of VAT.
	AWL



	10/160
	To Consider Committee Membership
The three new Parish Councillors were allocated to committees as follows:

· Parks Committee – Emma and Carol;

· Finance – Malcolm;

· JBC – Emma.
	EH/CT

MW

EH



	10/161
	To Confirm the Date, Time and Location of the Next Meeting
Tuesday 9 November 2010 commencing at 7.00 pm at Romanby Primary School.  
	ALL

	10/162
	Shopmobility

Councillor David Blades declared an interest as a trustee in the information he gave regarding the opening of a mobility shop in the town.  He asked that the Parish Council inform any visitor or resident who may be in need of this facility.
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.45 pm.
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